ACYOA Central Council Meeting

St. Leon Armenian Church, Fair Lawn, NJ
February 13, 2010
Present:

Alex Derderian (Chair), Talin Hitik (Vice Chair), Lydia Kurkjian (Secretary), 
Danny Mantis (Treasurer), Danielle DerAsadourian (Chapter Relations Coordinator).  Gevork Vartanian (Program Coordinator), Ara Janigian (Public Relations), Nancy Basmajian (Executive Secretary)

Meeting highlights were as follows:

1.
Administration/Financial
· The Central Council books were closed and the 2009 Financial Report was submitted to the Diocese. 
· Fundraising. The fundraising letter to parishes has to date brought in $1,000. Sales of ACYOA sweatshirts have been successful; CC will look into selling tee shirts.
 2.
Programming
· Chapter Workshop (January 15-17): 39 participants from 18 parishes participated in the weekend program held for the 2nd year at St. David Church in Boca Raton, FL.
· Leadership Conference (March 5-7): CC reviewed the status of the LC program which will be held at the Doubletree Hotel in Tarrytown, NY and is being co-sponsored by the Diocese.

· ACYOA Day (March 28): CC members will confirm speaking engagements; an open letter from the Central Council to be read on ACYOA Day will be sent to pastors and PC Chairs.

· General Assembly (May 27-28): CC discussed various aspects of the Assembly: communication with the St. James host committee and pastors/ ACYOA leadership, the annual report, dues, follow-up with the Nominating and Auditing Committees, CC member reports on their individual accomplishments during the year, ACYOA awards, etc.
· Armenia Service Program (June 29-July 20): The application deadline was extended to March 20; CC members were encouraged to continue recruiting for the program. 
· Sports Weekend 2011: It was announced that the Sts. Sahag & Mesrob ACYOA chapter of Wynnewood, PA elected John Baboujian and Lorie Odabashian to serve as Co-Chairs of the 2011 ACYOA General Assembly/Sports Weekend Committee.
3.
Other
· Diocesan Assembly (May 1): The CC has been asked to prepare a PowerPoint presentation for the delegates.   
· Bylaws Revision: Since there has been no action on the bylaws revision project, CC discussed their options: submitting a proposal to the 2010 GA, convening a Constitutional Assembly, etc.
· College Ministry: With the resignation of College Ministry Coordinator Julie Hoplamazian, the Diocese has asked the Central Council to assume some of the responsibility for college ministry.

· Liaison Reports: Liaisons reported on the status of their parishes.

4.
The Chair reviewed the upcoming Central Council Meeting Schedule: 
· April 17 – St. Gregory Church, Chicago, IL 
· May 1 – Diocesan Assembly,  Evanston, IL

